
Appearance Commission Meeting Minutes 1/22/2019 
 
 
In attendance for the meeting were: 
 
William Causey, Chair 
Shelly Jacobs, Secretary 
Davis Andrews 
Grimsley Hobbs 
Dan Sundberg 
Phillip Cox 
Mary Barone 
William Garrett 
Angela Birchett, CZO 
 
Absent: Clinton Miller 
     
 
Only Presentation: 
 
Mark Asheness with CE Group presenting for Mini Storage project. 
 
The plans submitted exceed buffer requirements on all sides and call for existing 
vegetation to be untouched as much as possible. Commission members  were 
generally pleased with this and the overall plan as presented. However, they 
asked for the following changes: the grassy areas on the slopes of the property 
are to be left natural, not cut; the lighting to have motion sensor activation; and 
lastly to move one light on the southern side of property so that it does not 
disturb adjacent neighbor. 
 
Mr. Asheness agreed to these changes. 
 
 
 
  


